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           CWEA

SOUTHERN SECTIONS COLLECTIONS SYSTEM

COMMITTEE

MINUTES
DATE:  Wednesday, July 9th, 2008
TIME:  1:00 p.m.

LOCATION:  EMWD
I. Call to Order – Denis Pollak @ 1:10 p.m.
II. Attendees

Denis Pollak

Duane Johnson

Rick Lewis

James Gusman

Jim Aanderud

III. Acceptance of Minutes: A motion was made by Duane to accept the minutes from the June 11, 2008 committee meeting. A motion was seconded and accepted by the committee.

IV. Treasures Report

James Gusman: The committee currently has $10,201.93 in the account and $45.35 in petty cash. 
V. Committee Business
a. Marty Holmes has resigned from the committee.
b. Rick suggested that we needed a new place to receive mail

1. For now Denis has offered the use VNA Engineering as our primary address:


SSCSC



8291 Aero Place, Suite 110



San Diego, CA 92123



c/o Denis Pollak

c. Regarding a phone for the committee, Rick offered to buy a phone. Since then, he has determined that a one time purchase with minutes is not possible.. Since the committee wants to avoid accounting responsibilities as much as possible, Jim is going to look into the cost of getting a phone under his company network. The committee will pay Innerline Engineering once a year and Innerline Engineering will make the monthly payments. Jim will report on this feasibility at the next committee meeting.

d. Rick spoke to CWEA (Brian) regarding accepting credit cards. He is doing some research. There will be a fee of 2.5%.

e. Denis has completed the “Committee Standing Rules” and will be sending them to committee members before forwarding them to CWEA.

f. Mark Chamberlin will be representing SSCSC at the July 19 CWEA Collections System Workshop in Moro Bay and will be updating CWEA on SSCSC status.

VI. Workshops
a. November Workshop
1. Jim Gusman will let us know when Carlsbad facility is available. We have a tentative date of November 5 or 6.

2. The mailer will need to go out the first week of September.

3. If the workshop needs to be outside, we will look at Rodders, Nozzles and PPE.
b. We are looking for a chairman for the San Diego County Workshop Committee.

VII. Newsletter

a. Jim will be asking for newsletter name suggestions.

b. James Gusman will come up for a calendar format for the next meeting

c. Mark C. will be doing the TCP corner

d. Rick L. will contribute a safety article.

e. Denis will be doing the front page article as chairman based on the committee’s new format of annual workshops.

f. Duane will contribute articles on cleaning and CCTV techniques

VIII. Next Meeting will be at Carlsbad on Thursday, August 7 at 9 a.m.
Meeting adjourned at 2:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Jim Aanderud, Secretary, SSCSC

